## FUNDAMENTAL BAPTIST

WORLD-WIDE MISSION
P.O. BOX 341356
MEMPHIS, TENNESSEE 38184-1356
901-873-2146
FAX: 901-873-2148

Mar. 28,2019

Dear Friend's in Christ,

Greetings in Jesus Name. He is a wonderful Savior to me.

God is so good. I was invited to a mission conference in Yorktown VA. at Bro. Dale Coffey's church. I spoke on Sunday night. Since Bonnie and I are unable to drive in areas that we are not familiar with, Bro. Gambrell and his wife came and picked us up. It was a blessing to be there with many other missionaries. God is blessing the work there at Maranatha Baptist Church.

Another blessing that I would like to share is my son David and his wife Tami and my other daughter Glenda are in Chile as I am writing this letter. They have visited all the places that we lived in Chile. Since they have been there I have talked to some of the people that I knew and worked with while I was there by cell phone. It is wonderful to hear of the faithfulness of so many people still serving the Lord.

The weather here in VA has been cold and rainy. I am looking forward to a warm Spring. Pray for us as we hope to go to TN next month.

Please pray for our friend Jerry Alford in Venezeula. I believe if anyone wants to know what socialism is just look at that country. I pray for the USA that we will never be like that.

Thanks to each of you that give and pray for us. May God bless each of you.

In His Name,

Lewis & Borne Brownierg